Документ подписан простой электронной подписью Информация о владельце: ФИО: Куижева Саида Казбековна

Должность: Ректор

Дата подписания: 14.07.2023 11:56:30 Уникальный программный ключеральное государственное бюджетное образовательное учреждение высшего образования 71183e1134ef9cfa69b206d480271b3c1a975e6f

«Майкопский государственный технологический университет»

МИНОБРНАУКИ РОССИИ

Политехнический коллелж

Предметная (цикловая) комиссия гуманитарных и естественнонаучных дисциплин

**УТВЕРЖДАЮ** 

Зам. директора

по учебно - методической работе

Ф.А.Тополян

## Методическая разработка

викторины по английскому языку для обучающихся 1 курса

"What do you know about the USA?"

Одобрено предметной (цикловой комиссией) гуманитарных и естественнонаучных дисциплин

Составлено на основе ФГОС СПО и учебного плана МГТУ по специальности 23.02.07 Техническое обслуживание и ремонт двигателей, систем и агрегатов автомобилей

Председатель цикловой комиссии С.Н. Шхапацева

Протокол № <u>5</u> от <u>10. 12</u> 2020 г.

Зам. директора по учебно-методической работе

Ф.А. Топольян

«**/7**» /2 2020 г

Разработчик:

Басирбиева З.Р.

 преподаватель первой категории политехнического колледжа МГТУ Викторина "What do you know about the USA?"

Цели:

- 1. Закрепление изученного материала по теме «США».
- 2. Тренировка навыков аудирования и монологической речи.
- 3. Обобщение страноведческого материала.
- 4. Повышение мотивации к изучению английского языка. Задачи:
- 1. Повысить интерес к изучаемому языку.
- 2. Совершенствовать умения и навыки практического владения английским языком по заданной теме.
- 3. Способствовать формированию социокультурной компетенции обучающихся.
- 4. Способствовать развитию дружеских отношений между обучающимися.

Оборудование: карточки со скороговорками, географическая карта США, иллюстрации с самыми известными достопримечательностями Вашингтона и Нью-Йорка, компьютерная презентация.

Ход мероприятия:

1. Разминка.

1) Студентам предлагаются скороговорки на английском языке. Им необходимо правильно, четко и быстро их проговорить. Это делают все члены команды по очереди.

She sells sea shells by the seashore.

That fat black cat sat on a hat.

Double bubble gum bubbles double bubbles.

Every Friday evening we eat friend fish at the free fish fry.

Bob bought a rubber-bumpered baby buggy!

2) Каждой команде по очереди предлагается дать русский перевод пословиц английского языка.

- 1. A good name is better than good face
- 2. All is well that ends well
- 3. A man is known by his friends
- 4. Better late than never
- 5. Doing is better than saying
- 6. East or West home is best
- 7. Knowledge is power
- 8. A friend in need is a friend indeed
- 9. A tree is known by its fruit
- 10. One for all and all for one

- а. Птица видна по полету
- b. В гостях хорошо, а дома лучше
- с. Знания сила
- d. Один за всех, все за одного
- е. Скажи мне, кто твой друг и я скажу, кто ты
- f. Всё хорошо, что хорошо кончается
- g. Дела громче слов
- h. Лучше поздно, чем никогда
- і. Доброе имя лучше богатства
- ј. Друг познается в беде

## 2.Основная часть

Основная часть включает несколько заданий, связанных со знанием страноведческого материала по США.

1) Задание: "The longest

The largest

The oldest..."

The largest city (New York)

The largest state (Alaska)

The smallest state (Rhode Island)

The longest river (the Mississippi)

The coldest state (Alaska)

The highest peak (McKinley)

The oldest university (Harvard, 1638)

The state which is rich in coal (Illinois)

The most charming

fascinating waterfall in North (the Niagara Falls)

Самый большой город (Нью-Йорк)

Самый большой штат (Аляска)

Маленькое государство (Род-Айленд)

Самая длинная река (Миссисипи)

Самый холодный штат (Аляска)

Самая высокая вершина (МакКинли)

Самый старый университет (Harvard, 1638)

Государство, которое богата углем (штат Иллинойс) Самый очаровательный захватывающий водопад на Севере (Ниагарский водопад)

2) Задание: "Guess the city"

По очереди каждой команде ведущий зачитывает информацию о каком-либо городе США. Прослушав, в течение 30 секунд им необходимо угадать, что за город был описан. Если команда не угадывает, можно спросить болельщиков или соперников.

It is one of the biggest and ports in the west of the USA. It is an important military base of it. It is a ship - building centre. It is situated on seven hills. (San Francisco)

This town and its surroundings are rich in entertainments and attractions. Disneyland is one of them and not far from this town is Hollywood, the centre of the US film business.

(Los Angeles)

It is an important commercial manufacturing and shipping centre and a port. It is the second main centre of business along the Atlantic seacoast. It was the first capital of the USA. (Philadelphia)

It is a leading industrial city. It is well – known for its revolutionary traditions. It is situated on Lake Michigan. (Chicago)

This city has got a lot of libraries and magnificent buildings. It is the city without industry. It is called in honour of the first President. (Washington)

The city is famous for its skyscrapers. People from all over the world live there. It is an economic centre of the USA with the population of over one million. (New York)

The super hotels and casinos of this city use so much neon that it has been nicknamed the city of lights. The city is open 24 hours a day. It is famous for its shows too.

(Las Vegas)

а) Это один из крупнейших портов на западе США. Это важная военная база. Это судно - строительный центр. Он расположен на семи холмах.

(Сан-Франциско)

б) Этот город и его окрестности богаты развлечениями и достопримечательностями. Disneyland - один из них, и недалеко от этого города Голливуд, центр кинобизнеса США.

(Лос-Анджелес)

в) Это важный коммерческий центр производства и доставки, а также порт. Это второй главный центр бизнеса на побережье Атлантического океана. Это была первая столица США.

(Филадельфия)

г) Это ведущий промышленный город. Он известен своими революционными традициями. Он расположен на берегу озера Мичиган.

(Чикаго)

д) В городе много библиотек и великолепных зданий. Это город без промышленности. Город назван в честь первого президента.

(Вашингтон)

- е) Город известен своими небоскребами. Там живут люди со всего мира. Это экономический центр США с населением более одного миллиона человек. (Нью-Йорк)
- ж) Супер отели и казино этого города используют так много неона, что он был прозван городом огней. Город открыт 24 часа в сутки. Он известен своими шоу.

(Лас Вегас)

4) Вопросы на которые необходимо ответить команде или капитану команды. Правильный ответ оценивается в один балл.

Who was the first American President?

When did he become President of the USA?

(George Washington

He became President in 1789)

What is the name given to the official residence of the President of the USA in Washington?

(The White House)

What is the national flag of the USA called?

(The stars and stripes)

What kind of music first developed in New Orleans?

(Jazz)

On what river is the capital of the United States situated?

(on the Potomac River)

What animal is a symbol of the US government?

(The bald eagle)

What is the nickname of the US government?

(Uncle Sam)

What is the Day of National Independence in the USA?

(July, 4th)

What monument in Washington is called "the pencil"?

(The tall column set up to commemorate George Washington)

How many states are there in the USA? (50 states)

What city is the Statue of Liberty in?(New-York)

What is a very famous amusement park near Los Angeles? (Disneyland)

What is the most popular sport in the USA?( baseball)

Who discovered America? (Christopher Columbus)

When did Christopher Columbus discover America? (In 1492)

What is the official name of the country that is usually called America? (The United States of America)

What is the capital of the USA? (Washington, D. C.)

What do the letters D. C. stand for? (The District of Columbia)

Where is the Statue of Liberty situated? (New York)

Where is Hollywood situated? (In Los Angeles, California)

What is the largest city in the USA? (New York)

What country presented the USA with the Statue of Liberty in 1884? (France)

Whose portraits are printed on American dollars? (Portraits of American presidents)

Who was the youngest elected President in the history of the USA? (John Fitzgerald Kennedy)

What major city in the state of Florida has the same name as a Russian city? (St. Petersburg)

Who was the "king" of pop music? Michael Jackson

Her real name was Norma Jeane Mortenson, an American actress, who became an idol for millions of people. – (Marilyn Monroe)

He discovered the law of motion and the universal law of gravitation, a founder of physics. (Isaac Newton)

Where is the USA situated?( in the middle part of North America)

What is the total area of the country? (about 9. 363. 200 km)

What is the population of the United States of America? (about 286 million people)

What countries on land does the USA border on? (Canada and Mexico)

Which is the biggest state of the USA?(Alaska)

What is it washed by?

What is the typical weather of the country?

A famous English playwright and poet, thanks to him everybody in the world knows the story of "Romeo and Juliet"— W. Shakespeare.

Who was the "king" of rock 'n' roll? (Elvis Presley)

What is the longest river in the USA? – The Mississippi.

How many states were there at the beginning of the USA? (13)

What place is the centre of American film industry? (Hollywood)

5) Задание на знание американских праздников.

Do the test, please. Find the match: the date and the holiday.

Washington's Birthday Second

Sunday in May

Thanksgiving Day December 25<sup>th</sup>

St. Valentine's Day October 12<sup>th</sup>

Mother's Day October 31st

Flag Day February 22<sup>nd</sup>

Christmas June 14<sup>th</sup>

Columbus Day February 14<sup>th</sup>

Independence Day Fourth

Thursday in November

Halloween July 4<sup>th</sup>

(Answers: Washington's Birthday – February 22<sup>nd</sup>, Thanksgiving Day – Fourth Thursday in November, St. Valentine's Day – February 14<sup>th</sup>, Mother's Day – Second Sunday in May, Flag Day – June 14<sup>th</sup>, Christmas – December 25<sup>th</sup>, Columbus Day – October 12<sup>th</sup>, Independence Day – July 4<sup>th</sup>, Halloween – October 31.

## 6) Соотнесите автора и книгу.

- 1. Уильям Шекспир
- 2. Герберт Уэллс
- 3. Конан Дойл
- 4. Шарлотта Бронте
- 5. Льюис Кэрролл
- 6. Даниель Дефо
- 7. Джонатан Свифт
- 8. Вальтер Скотт
- 9. Агата Кристи
- 10. Редьярд Киплинг

- а. Джейн Эйр
- Приключения Робинзона Крузо
- с. Убийство в Восточном экспрессе
- d. Маугли
- е. Приключения Гулливера
- f. Собака Баскервилей
- g. Война миров
- h. Айвенго
- і. Гамлет
- ј. Алиса в стране чудес

- 1. i
- 2. f
- 3. e
- 4. h
- 5. g
- 6. b
- 7. c
- 8. i
- 9. a
- 10.- d

## 7) Задание на знание известных людей США.

You have cards on your tables. Look at them attentively and give the right names to American famous people. The  $1^{\rm st}$  team:



The 2<sup>nd</sup> team:



Thank all of you! Our jury will make a decision and name the winner! Жюри подводит итоги, объявляет результаты.